




5.13.24 Selectboard Mini-report

Item:

3. Cousin’s Liquor License - this is a new license for a previously licensed business
owner/location. It is custom that new licensees return before the board for their initial license
and renewals in the first three years. In approving this license, the board can consider whether
the applicant will need to appear in person for subsequent years.

4. We received one response to the re-opened WFFD extractor RFP (enclosed). This is
contained in the packet. The town treasurer has confirmed that between reserves and possibly
underutilized budget line items, there should be sufficient funds for the project as proposed.
Fayston would be responsible for its usual 40% share.

5. Planning Commission consultant recommendation - this is for Irasvilla Master Planning. PC
Chair AnnMarie Harmon will be at the meeting to speak to the recommendation and answer any
questions.

6. Wait House Committee Update/Spending Request - AnnMarie Harmon will also be available
to speak to these requests. The committee is asking for reserve funds to move forward with tree
removal and pest control in this calendar year, and to insure a place on a contractor’s schedule
for exterior painting in Spring 2025.

7. Misha Golfman will be on hand to update the board.

8 and 9. Members of the Conservation Committee will be in attendance to offer a
recommendation regarding the deficit and answer any questions as to that and the trail marker
purchase.

10. Wastewater Project - Board Statement of Intent - at the last meeting the board approved a
draft resolution that the “Board’s intent is to fund the majority of the wastewater project cost with
federal and state grant funds, and to use monthly user fees as the source for making payments
on any loan amount that is determined to be necessary and reasonable for success of the
system.”

11. Consent agenda:
b) warrants will go out Monday as per the custom
d) Fred Messer’s 3 year term as Town Health Officer will expire on 6/20/2024 and he has
agreed to serve another 3 year term
e) I was contacted by Downstreet regarding their intent to use ARPA Healthy Homes grant funds
to replace drinking water lines within Verdmont Park. Since the lines are connected to
Waitsfield’s public water system, they need the town’s approval to move forward. Downstreet is
working with Grenier Engineering who has prepared a permit application for the project.


























































































































